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SHABBAT CELEBRATIONS
       

RED, WHITE & BLUE SHABBAT
Friday - July 3, 2015 - “SHABBAT ALIVE” Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Shabbat Dinner at 6:00 pm - “Shabbat Alive” Service at 7:00 pm
Oneg Shabbat hosted by the Board of Directors  welcoming our new rabbi and his family

Saturday - July 4, 2015  - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat  Balak - wla zyxt - Numbers 22:2-25:9 -  Haftarah - Micah 5:6-6:8
Kiddush Following the Service

Friday - July 10, 2015   -  
Tot Shabbat - 6:00 to 6:30 pm
Erev Shabbat Service - 7:00 pm - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Leslie & Dr. William Soltz

Saturday - July 11, 2015  - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Pinchas -  -qgpit zyxt  Numbers 25:10-30:1 - Haftarah - Jeremiah 1:1-2:3                                   
Kiddush Following the Service

Friday - July 17, 2015 - 7:00pm  - Led by Rabbi Sherwood and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Harriet and Ray Briant

Saturday - July 18, 2015   - Led by Rabbi Sherwood & Cantor Bern-Vogel  
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Mattot-Masei - irqn-zehn zyxt - Numbers 33:1-36:13 - Haftarah - Jeremiah 2:4-28 

   Kiddush Following the Service

SHABBAT HAZON - oefg zay - The Shabbat of “Vision”
Friday  - July 24, 2015  - 7:00  pm - Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Barbara and Judge Michael Smith

Saturday - July 25, 2015 - Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service -  10:00 am
Parashat D’varim - mixac zyxt - Deuteronomy 1:1-3:22 -  Haftarah - Isaiah 1:1-27
Kiddush Following the Service

SHABBAT NACHAMU - engp zay - The Shabbat of “Comfort”
Friday - July 31, 2015 - 7:00 pm - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
“ASK THE RABBI” - Rabbi Sherwood will respond to any and all questions about Jewish
belief and practice
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Leslie & Dr. William Soltz  

Saturday - August 1, 2015 - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Torah Study - 9:00 to 9:30 am - Shabbat Morning Service - 9:30 am
Parashat Va-etchanan - opgz`e zyxt - Deuteronomy 3:23-7:11 - Haftarah - Isaiah 40:1-26
Kiddush following the service
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Rabbinic Reflections

x¥ag̈ L§l d¥p §wE ,a©x L§l d ¥U£r
Make for yourself a Rabbi, and
acquire for yourself a friend -- (Pirkei
Avot 1:7)

   To borrow a phrase from Hall of
Fame Jewish songwriter Neil
Diamond: “Hello, again! Hello!”
It is with great excitement and

much gratitude that I reintroduce myself to all of you
as your new Rabbi. Serving for this past year as the
Director of The School for Jewish Living has given
me a wonderful introduction to Congregation Emanu
El, and I look forward to a beautiful future together. I
thank the members of the Rabbinic Search
Committee for the dedication, professionalism and
sensitivity that they brought to the important and
sacred task of choosing a new spiritual leader for this
community. I also thank the members of the Rabbinic
Transition Committee whose counsel and support has
been, and will continue to be, of immeasurable value.
Thank you as well to everyone who has so warmly
welcomed my family and me to Congregation Emanu
El.  
 The twelfth-century French Neo-Platonic
philosopher Bernard of Chartres is credited with
coining the phrase “standing on the shoulders of
giants.” He is quoted as saying, “we are like dwarves
standing on the shoulders of giants, and thus we are
able to see more and farther than the latter. And this
is not at all because of the acuteness of our sight or
the stature of our bodies, but because we are carried
aloft and elevated by the magnitude of the giants who
came before us.” And so, I humbly ascend to the
shoulders of the five previous senior Rabbis who
have served Congregation Emanu El during the past
century: Rabbi Solomon Margolis, Rabbi Jacob
Alkow, Rabbi Norman F. Feldheym, Rabbi Hillel
Cohn and Rabbi Douglas Kohn.
   Over the course of the summer, I will be contacting
every member of Congregation Emanu El to say
hello, and to hear from you about your vision for the
future of our historic congregation. Perched together
on the shoulders of those who came before us, may
we see the new heights to which we will together
ascend!

Kol tuv,

Rabbi Jay Sherwood
  

Cantorial Comments
   As I write this article, I am
preparing to leave for the
national Reform Cantor’s
Convention (ACC - American
Conference of Cantors) in Fort
Lauderdale, Florida.  As   al-
ways, it is an opportunity to
catch up with many dear

friends and colleagues, participate in a concert, listen
to new musical compositions, attend important
meetings, lectures, best practices workshops and …
oh, yes – hopefully get some relaxation in at some
point too!
   This July, I am pleased to welcome to
Congregation Emanu El, my colleague, Jay
Sherwood, who is beginning his first month as our
new full-time rabbi. Rabbi Sherwood and I have
begun our preparation for the High Holy Day season
along with Jerry Ripley, who has been the musical
pillar of the synagogue for thirty-plus years.  I am
looking forward to working with Rabbi Sherwood,
whose musical background lends a sensitive
understanding to the organic flow and possibilities
between the spoken word and chanted prayer liturgy.
As in years past, we look forward to the participation
of members who would like to chant or read Torah
or Haftarah on Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur! In
addition to those who have previously chanted, we
would love to hear from others who may be
interested, especially post b’nai mitzvah students!
Even if you only chant three verses – that is a
‘kosher’ amount for an Aliyah. Please contact me if
you would like to participate this year.  I will supply
recordings for those interested. Wishing everyone
safe travels, whether near or far,  

B’shira –

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Temple Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday - July 16, 2015
7:00 pm

Members of the congregation are always
welcome to attend the meetings of the

Board and to participate in its
deliberations.
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Presidential Perspectives
   This month’s theme must
surely be “Hail and Farewell”.
We prepare to bid adieu to Rabbi
Hillel Cohn as our full time rabbi
as he returns to his role as our
Rabbi Emeritus.  Congregation
Emanu El owes him a huge
“Thank You” for his year of

service without compensation.   With enormous
anticipation, we prepare to welcome Rabbi Jay
Sherwood as our new congregational rabbi, effective
July 1st.  
   I am sure Shabbat services on July 3rd will be well
attended as Rabbi Sherwood conducts his initial
service as our spiritual leader.  
   We offer thanks and bid farewell to those members
of our Board of Directors and Sisterhood who have
completed their service, and we express our gratitude
to the new leaders and officers of these groups who
have volunteered their time to serve the congregation.  
   As your President, let me say that we have a
remarkably talented and energetic Board of Directors
that is prepared to tackle, headlong, the challenges of
running a congregation.  
   Lastly, our creative fund raising committee has two
events lined up for us.  Join us on Saturday, July 18th
as Jim Curry sings the music of John Denver and
again on Saturday, October 10th for an evening with
Ed Asner.  I look forward to seeing you there.

L'hitraot,

Craig Beasley

Sisterhood Book Club
   The next Sisterhood Book Club
meeting will be held on
Wednesday, August 12th  at 7:00
pm at the home of Shelley Bodnar.
The book that will be discussed is
All the Light We Cannot See by
Anthony Doerr.
  For further information call Leslie
Soltz at 909-864-2655 or
714-813-1792.

Sisterhood Speaks
   Our Sisterhood has already
had a wonderful start to its
new year- beginning with a
beautiful Havdalah.  Many
thanks go to Cherrie Lubey
for hosting the Havdalah as
well as to Heidi Nimmo for
so graciously leading the
event.  We showered our

wonderful 3-term immediate past president, Stacy
Knox, with cards, gifts and certificates of
appreciation.  Of course she graciously returned her
thanks and gratitude and showered many of us with
gifts and flowers.  In addition, thanks to Michelle
Kaufman and Karyn Lehman for arranging plenty of
delicious food for us to nosh.  
   We have already begun our Sisterhood membership
drive. All are invited to join; please check our
Temple website for the membership form or see
Heidi Nimmo with any questions.  Our paid-up
brunch this year will feature Chef Marla Cohn herself
and will be October 11th!  
   Our next Sisterhood Board meeting will be August
2 at 10:00 a.m.  On August 30th, Sisterhood will once
again be hosting a Bagel Schmooze in honor of the
first day of School for Jewish Living. 
   Last but not least I hope everyone has already
joined along with me in registering for the annual
Believe Walk coming up very quickly - October 4th!
What a wonderful cause to be part of!  I am so very
honored to be part of such a wonderful group of
women who continue to show they are truly the heart
of our congregation.  Best to all!

Francesca Sweet

IMPORTANT
ANNOUNCEMENT!!!

All Friday Night-Erev
Shabbat Services will
begin at 7:00 pm
beginning with our
service on July 3rd.
The first Friday of

each month will be a “Shabbat Alive”
Service beginning at 7:00 pm and
preceded by Shabbat Dinner at 6:00.
All other services will begin at 7:00
pm and be followed by an Oneg
Shabbat.
. 
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Mental Health Awareness
In Action:

Our Mission, Our Progress
  Mental Health

First Aid
   For emergencies, do
you have a first aid kit
in your home or your
car? Many of us do. It
seems sensible.  How
about one for mental

health emergencies? Can you even imagine what that
might be? What would you put into that little box?
   Actually, mental health first aid kits are in our
minds. Maybe not our minds yet, but lots of
Australians have them. Since 2001, they’ve been
training their citizens in first aid for mental health
crises. Now they say 2.1% of their population know
how to respond to friends, relatives, and co-workers
when help is needed. Some people in Maryland
thought that was a great idea and wanted us
Americans to have the training, too. Maryland,
collaborating with the Aussies and some folks from
Missouri’s mental health department, developed a
version for the U.S.
   Nancy Sidhu went through the free eight-hour
training in June, given by San Bernardino County’s
Department of Behavioral Health. She learned a lot
and got to know a cute koala named ALGEE. When
we find someone in clear mental distress, ALGEE
helps us remember what to do:

 Assess the risk of suicide or harm
 Listen nonjudgmentally
 Give reassurance and information
 Encourage appropriate professional help
 Encourage self-help and other support

strategies
   Mental Health First Aid training included a video
demonstrating in dramatic form what kinds of actions
and attitudes are helpful and what are decidedly not.
It included activities and other visuals, not to mention
two wonderful trainers who lead the group through
the two days. 
   Like Australia, let’s make mental health first aid
skills as common as physical first aid skills. As we
educate our public to help, we’ll be reducing the
stigma of mental illness as well. Let’s follow those
Down Under and befriend ALGEE.

Heidi Nimmo & Nancy Sidhu, 
Co-chairs Mental Health Awareness In Action

Join Rabbi Jay Sherwood
for a Field Trip to

at the 
California Science Center
Sunday - August 23, 2015
followed by a deli dinner at

Canter's Deli
with a teaching by 

Rabbi Jay Sherwood 
about the modern significance of the 

Dead Sea Scrolls
 
   Nobody is quite sure why, but in 1947 young
goat-herders wandered inside a cave, perhaps in search of
a stray goat, shade from the sun, or even hidden treasure.
Whatever the reason, they made a remarkable discovery.
They found an assortment of clay jars, inside of which
were leather scrolls, wrapped in linen. Over the next nine
years, Bedouins and archaeologists searched the
surrounding caves, eventually assembling the collection of
documents that we know today as the Dead Sea Scrolls.
   Come explore Dead Sea Scrolls: The Exhibition at the
California Science Center, which features over 600 ancient
artifacts on loan from the Israel Antiquities Authority,
which offer a glimpse into the lifestyle and religion of
ancient Israel, more than 2000 years ago.
     Before entering the exhibit, we will soar high above the
ancient city of Jerusalem as we view the National
Geographic film Jerusalem 3D. 
 After being granted special permission in the region's
strict no-fly zone, filmmakers were able to capture the
first-ever large format aerial footage of the Old City and
throughout the Holy Land. Through breathtaking aerial
footage, eye-opening personal stories and remarkable
historical perspective, Jerusalem 3D  takes  viewers  inside
the heart of the ancient city in ways never seen before.
    Then  join  us  for  dinner  at  Canter's  Deli.  While  we  wait
for our meal to be served, Rabbi Jay Sherwood will share
some modern perspectives on these ancient scrolls. 
 

GROUP RATE PRICES 
(Deli dinner, parking and audio guides not included):

Adults                $20.75               Children (3-13)  $15.00
Seniors (60 +)    $19.25                 Student/Youth   $15.00
**parking at the Science Center is $10/vehicle (cash only), audio
guides available at the door for $5.00
 Please RSVP to cee@emanuelsb.org or 909-307-0400
RSVP and pre-payment required no later than Friday,
August 14, 2015.
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In Memoriam
dkxal mpexkf

The congregation notes with profound sorrow
the recent deaths of

RAYMOND (RAY) FOX
father of David Fox and Daniel (Ann) Fox

predeceased by his wife Rhoda Fox
President of Congregation Emanu El - 1984-1986

Recipient of 
Rabbi Norman F. Feldheym Award 1993

LINDA SUE PRESTIDGE
mother of Shauna (Walter) Van Horn

May the memories of the righteous be for a blessing!

New Members Appointed to
Board of Directors

   At its meeting on June 18th the Board of
Directors approved the appointment by Craig
Beasley of Susan Shimoff and Gloria Cutler to
fill vacancies on the Board of Directors for terms
through June, 2016. Susan served as a member
of the Board from 2014-2015 and is now
entering a second term. Gloria Cutler, a past
president of the congregation and a past
president of Sisterhood has a distinguished
record of service to the congregation.
   An additional vacancy will be filled in the near
future by Craig Beasley, thus bringing the board
up to its maximum number of members.
   Additionally, Craig Beasley has appointed two
members, Michael Kress and Marvin Reiter to
serve as Members-At-Large of the Executive
Committee.
  The filling of vacancies on the Board of
Directors by the president and approval by the
Board is in compliance with the provisions of
our By-Laws. The By-Laws also provide for the
president to appoint Members-At-Large to  the
Executive Committee.

TYGER News
   On Wednesday, July 8th TYGER, our youth group,
will be going to Cornerstone Church in San
Bernardino to feed the homeless. We will be leaving
the temple parking lot at 5:30. 
  On Thursday July 9th, TYGER will be going to the
beach!! We will be leaving the temple parking lot at
9:30AM. Please RSVP by July 6th! Stay tuned for
more details!

S’lichot - zegilq
Saturday - September 5, 2015

S’lichot Service
11:00 pm to 12:00 Midnight

Eve of Rosh Hashanah - dpyd y`x axr
Sunday - September 13, 2015 - 7:00 pm

1st Day of Rosh Hashanah - dpyd y`x '` mei
Monday - September 14, 2015 - 9:30 am

Followed by Congregational Kiddush 
hosted by Sisterhood

Tashlich - jilyz
Monday - September 14, 2015 - 4:30 pm

at Ford Park in Redlands

2nd Day of Rosh Hashanah - dpyd y`x 'a mei
Tuesday - September 15, 2015 - 9:30 am

Followed by Luncheon
hosted by Caroldyne Swedlove in memory of

Hershel & Jerome

Eve of Yom Kippur - Kol Nidre
ixcp lk - xetk mei axr

Tuesday - September 22, 2015 - 7:00 pm

Yom Kippur - xetk mei
Wednesday - September 23, 2015

Morning Service - 9:30 am
Yizkor - 1:00 pm

Martyrology - 2:15 pm
Mincha-Afternoon Service - 3:15 pm
Neilah-Concluding Service - 4:30 pm

Followed by Break-the-Fast 
hosted by Sisterhood

Services on Rosh Hashanah & Yom Kippur
will be led by

Rabbi Jay Sherwood
 Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
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SOMETHING NEW!!!

Welcome Shabbat
on the 2nd Friday of each month

at

an Erev Shabbat experience
for children in

Pre-K through 1st grade
(but all are welcome to join in!)

Join Rabbi Jay Sherwood for a
30-minute service

that includes music, stories and a
Hershey‛s kiss

to welcome the sweet Shabbat

Summer Dates
July 10 - 6:00pm–6:30pm

August 14 - 6:00pm–6:30pm
September 11 - 6:00pm–6:30pm

A great way to introduce our
youngest children to the beauties

of Shabbat!!!

High Holy Day
Seating Reciprocity

   Members in good standing of Congregation
Emanu El who will be out of town during the
High Holy Days may obtain a Courtesy Seating
Form for admission to another Union for Reform
Judaism member temple. These forms must be
issued by our congregation and sent to the
congregation where you will be attending
services on Rosh Hashnah or Yom Kippur (or
both) so that admission cards can be issued to
you by the congregation where you will be
attending. Please request these from our office
no later than August 10, 2015 so that the
necessary arrangements can be made for you.

David Swedlove Receives
President’s Award

     At the Annual Meeting held on June 18th the
President’s Award was conferred on David
Swedlove. This award is presented annually by
the president of the congregation to recognize
exceptional volunteer service to the
congregation. In presenting the award, Paul
Zipperstein noted the many hours of service
David has given for many years. Most recently
David has dealt with numerous problems related
to our building, personally installed the dance
floor for special events, erected the Sukkah,
repaired carpeting as needed and much more.
Additionally, he has served for the past year as
Chairperson of the Board of Managers of our
Home of Eternity Cemetery.
   We congratulate David on this well-deserved
honor.

Congregation Receives
Two Bequests

   Over the last few weeks we have learned that
the congregation was included in the wills of two
of our long-time members, and we have received
the proceeds of those bequests.
   One bequest was received from the estate of
the late Rita Serlin. Additionally, she made a
bequest to our Home of Eternity Cemetery Fund.
   Another bequest was received from the estate
of the late Irmy Tilton.
   We are grateful that both of these members
included the congregation in their estate
planning.  We encourage all of our members to
consider including the congregation in their
estate planning. If you or your estate planning
advisor need information on how to include
Congregation Emanu El in your will please
contact Judy Filsinger, our temple administrator.
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New Names To Be Inscribed
on 

Wall of Perpetual Memorial
     Our Wall of Perpetual Memorial is a most sacred
place in our temple. It was part of the main hallway
of our temple building in San Bernardino and is now

part of a beautiful Memorial Alcove in our new
temple edifice.
   Names are added to our Wall of Perpetual twice
each year. The next dedication will take place as part
of our Erev Shabbat service on Friday, September
11th. When a name is inscribed on the Wall of
Perpetual Memorial it is read from the bema each
year on the Shabbat closest to the Yahrzeit  (the
anniversary of death) and is included in the annual
Book of Memory which is used at the four
Yizkor/Memorial Services held during the year (Yom
Kippur, Sh’mini Atzeret, the Conclusion of Pesach
and Shavuot). Additionally, family members are
notified annually of the impending Yahrzeit and
provided with guidance on how they can
appropriately mark the Yahrzeit of their loved one.
   The Wall itself is made of exquisite marble and
names are inscribed in gold leaf lettering.
    The contribution for the inscription of a name on
the Wall of Perpetual Memorial is $650. for members
of the congregation desiring to place the name of a
loved one on the Wall. The contribution for
non-members is $1250.00. It is also possible to make
pre-need arrangements for the placement of a name
on the Wall after ones demise.
   If you wish to have the name of a loved one
inscribed on our Wall of Perpetual Memorial in time
for the dedication on September 11th please contact
Judy Filsinger, Temple Administrator, no later than
August 14, 2015.

Happy Anniversary
!aeh lfn

We congratulate and extend a Mazal Tov to the
following whose wedding anniversaries occur in
July: 

Marjorie & Jeffrey Henkin
Marilyn & Lawrence Raphael

Joya & Allen Eirew
Morasha & James Stuckey

Roberta & Robert Klein
Brandi & Mark Levy

Walt & Shauna Van Horn

Back Again by Popular Demand  
Sisterhood Mah Jong Tournament

2016! 
   
Preparations are already
underway to make the
2016 Mahj games the
biggest and best AND
most fun ever! 
  One of the most popular
attractions of the day are
the beautiful baskets

loaded with gifts and treats that are raffled off. In the
past, we've been able to make over a dozen large
baskets thanks to the donations of members of our
temple and community. 
   Sisterhood would greatly appreciate your donation
of anything you feel would be appropriate to place in
one of these baskets--including any large baskets you
may already have or would be willing to buy. Ideas
for donated basket items are unused gifts you might
already have in your closet, such as beauty products,
kitchen ware, or decorative home accessories. Items
or gift cards that you feel comfortable soliciting from
favorite businesses would be welcome as would clear
wrapping paper or large ribbons for the baskets. 
   To donate or for further information, please call or
email: 
Paula Kaye, 909-794-7416, okpkaye@verizon.net or
CaroleWizer,909-794-4376,
wizeguytoo@gmail.com

Happy Birthday!!! 
gny zcled mei

We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in July
and wish them a Mazal Tov:
Jerold Siperstein
Ray Briant
Elwood Cohen
Ina Katz
Charlotte Rifkin
Diane Stone
Victor Cushing
Mark Schnitzer
Corinne Kaicener
William Soltz
Laurence Lerner
Shoshana Simon
Mark Robinson
Marilyn Raphael
Paula Kaye
Jeffrey Caruthers
Phyllis Lichtenstein
Beverly Dolberg
Charleta Swedlove
Barbara Smith
Richard Granowitz
Kathy Harris
Loren Harris
Dorene Cohen

Ronald Drake
Michael Douglas
Jeffrey Lewis
Michele Ferguson
Lisa Wise-Wolk
Kerry Wolk
Sharon Eirew
Ronald Shiell
Clifford Hiller
Stephen Lehmann
Katherine  Paisner
Tonya Brooks
Brandi Levy
Jared Shimoff
Marissa Klein
Carissa Edgar
Drew Holder
Hannah Kogler
Lucas Verschell
Adeline Swedlove
Ayden Arient
Beckam Amare
Elijah Snyder
Samuel Bauer
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We Gratefully Acknowledge
We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to
our various temple funds:

HOME OF ETERNITY CEMETERY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeit s of…
Philip Miller by Judy and Morry Miller
Krane Le Brill and Kevin David Brill by The Barry Silver
Family
In memory of…
Marc Benjamin Lubey By Sunny Rabenstock
Daniel Harris Silver by Evelyn L. Brown, Sunny Rabenstock
Raymond Fox by Larry Lerner
The Cohen-Waldman Family by Kathy & Paul Cohen
For the recovery of..
Rita Cohn by Sunny Rabenstock 

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Barbara Jo Schapiro by Irene Schapiro
Sandra Lubell by Jeffrey Lubell
Herbert Lubell by Jeffrey Lubell
Frieda Amerman by Bonnie and Dr. Bernie Goler, Luan Knotts
Gigi Ryan by Harriet Herman
Kathlyn Rogers by Paula Kaye
Sonny Katzman by Fayette Katzman
Raymond Alva by Stella Alva
Gertrude Simon by Richard Simon
Esther Hanover by Marsha and George Hanover
Harry L. Osler by Judy and Marty Handleman
Lucille Upin by Joanne and Dr. Donald Singer
Adam Smith by Barbara and Michael Smith
Ruth Smith by Barbara and Michael Smith
Mark Myers by Roberta and Dr. Philip Gold
Fannie Russler by Jacqueline Q. Russler
Ben Russler by Jacqueline Q. Russler
Sarah Q Gershek by Jacqueline Q. Russler
Nathan L. Quadow by Jacqueline Q. Russler
Joseph M. Russler by Jacqueline Q. Russler
Sam Newman by Phyllis Newman
Shelley Kamzen by Phyllis Newman
Ryan Clark by Shauna and Walter VanHorn
Edith Kaufman Emanuel by Michelle Anctil
Annalee Knotts by Luan Knotts
Herman Berzosky by Mildred Hodes
Harry Handleman by Judy and Marty Handleman
Leonard Becker by Vickie and Steven Becker
Sally Meimar by Phyllis Newman
William Wilkin by Eileen Kaufman
Frances Bertman by Eileen Kaufman
Herman Berzosky by Mildred Hodes
Eve Klingman by Annette and Lawrence Novack, Mildred
Hodes
In memory of…
Jocelyne Schwartz by Louise and Dr. Daniel Gorenberg
Harold C. (Hap) Harris, Jr. by Ann and Asher  Sheppard,
Annette and Lawrence Novack
Marc Benjamin Lubey by Ann and Asher  Sheppard, Beverly
Irom
Daniel Harris Silver by Beverly Irom
Nicholas Stefanoski by Francine Wixen, Gloria Cutler

Raymond Fox by Gloria Cutler
For the recovery of…
Lawrence Raphael by Vickie and Steven Becker
In honor of…
High School Graduation of Ryan Barnett by Sheri Maltzman 
High School Graduation of Emily Sabah by Sheri Maltzman 
In appreciation of…
Rabbi Hillel Cohn, Cantor Bern-Vogel, Rabbi Jay Sherwood, 
Kurt Gottschalk and Congregation Emanu El by Department 
of Religious Studies at University of Redlands
Rabbi Hillel Cohn by Margene DeVeaux

SISTERHOOD PULPIT FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Raymond Alva by Stella Alva
Gertrude Simon Richard Simon
Ronald Boatman by Ann Boatman
Meyer Borsuk by Skip Borsuk
Sally Meimar by Phyllis Newman
Edward A. Harris by Leslie and Dr. William Soltz
Harry Norian by Celia and Sandy Norian,
Mary Stefanoski by Celia and Sandy Norian
Shirley Hosmann by Michele and Paul Zipperstien

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeit of…
Nathan Zipperstein by Michele and Paul Zipperstein
In memory of...
Jocelyne Schwartz and in appreciation of Rabbi Cohn by Dr. 
Jack Schwartz & Family
In honor of…
Rabbi Hillel Cohn by Rebecca Frankel

CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeil of…
Eleanore Zipperstein by Michele and Paul Zipperstein
In appreciation of…
Cantor Bern-Vogel by Ethel McAfee

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN FUND
In honor of…
Birthday of Renee Kress by Heidi Nimmo and Jeff Spears

MORTON ARONOFF ENDOWMENT FUND
In memory of…
Daniel H. Silver by Cherrie and Ronald Lubey
For the recovery of…
Lawrence Raphael by Cherrie and Ronald Lubey
Rita Cohn by Cherrie and Ronald Lubey
Sol Buchband by Cherrie and Ronald Lubey

SCHOOL FOR JEWISH LIVING FUND
In honor of …
Birth Violet Leah Tavakoli by Leslie and Charles Levine

On occasions of joy or sorrow
a contribution to one of our

temple funds is always appropriate.
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Yahrzeits
The Yahrzeits of the following whose names are
inscribed on the Wall of Perpetual Memorial will be
observed during July:
July 3-4, 2015
Sara Gottlieb
Gustave Levenson
Sarah Berenbaum
Joseph Russler
Nathan Quadow
Harry Reiter
Henrietta Rowelsky
Charles Silverberg
Brock Heitman
Sally Meimar
Eleanore Zipperstein
Mary Skadron
Jay Bogost
Nancy Kushner
Sara Robin
Norman Rabenstock
Isadore Lewis
Sidney Kaufman
Eliot Moss
Miriam Cohn
Fred Goldstein
Leonard Falk
Irene Howard
Herman Berzosky
M. Storm Webb
Bessie Abramson
Seymour Schweitzer
Warren Stept

July 10-11, 2015
Simon Kristal
Albert Dickman
Jack Steinberg
Herbert Uffer
Samuel Bernstein
Helen Lewis
Harry Braviroff
Eve Klingman
Terry Unger
Morris Rovell
David Goodman
Harry Gold
Bertram Kaufman
Abraham Wilkin
Maurice Birnkrant
Walter Becker
Kenneth Austin
Florence Michael
Tillie Becker
Joanne Stein 

July 17-18, 2015
Barney Rosenbloom
Adeline Fenster
Marie Unickel
Ellen Gruber
Alan Michael
Celia Jaffrey
Abe Meyer
Sol Zelony
Judith Braviroff
Sarah Katzman
Leo Schwartz
Milton Karen 
Alex Newman
Tanya Wixen

Gyrtrude Stept
Balfour Wixen
William Rodman
Mollie David
Samuel Levenson
Edward Metz
Louis Cohen
Shirley Burkett

July 24-25, 2015
Fannie Sabin
Bella Cohen
Lena Lebeck
Leo Cutler
Dorothy Johnson
Helen Berk
Sadie Schlein
Sadye Roth
Rose Bader
Nelson Feit
Dorothy Shane
Betty Jacobs
Bessie Novack
Joe Philipson
Jacob Silberman
Gertrude Loria
Rena Meyer
Marilyn Jaffe
David Zaritsky
Sarah Reiter
Anna Markowitz
Charles Edelman
Harold Amerman
Sally Seeman
Naomi Newman
Harry Hirsch
Jack Aronoff
Ethel Zelen

July 31-August 1, 2015
Bluma Weisser
Bernard Rubel
Clare Cherry
Henrietta Lubey
Isaac Fremland
Selma Shutt
Fannie Haydis
Abrom Belovsky
Herman Sperber
Estelle Gerry
Lena Lewis
Samuel Kassel
Saydee Philipson
Julius Mendelsohn
Morris Abrams
Nettie Woldenberg
Ben Newberger
Sarah Alexander
Randal Ernstein
Travis Patriquin
J. Leonard Weitzman

As the 2014-2015 year of temple activity has

come to a close we want to thank that special

group of people who regularly volunteer in our

temple office:

Samantha Becerra - General Office 

Leone Hyman - Updating Membership Files

Paula Kaye - Bulletin Mailing

Heidi Nimmo - Donations

Joanne Singer - Bulletin Mailing

Phyllis Sweet- Yahrzeit Notifications

If you have time, please consider volunteering at

Congregation Emanu El

We are happy to have voilunteer help as a regular

or for one-toime special project work.
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RABBI HILLEL COHN
Dear Friends -
     Rita and I are still aglow from the magnificent Dinner-Dance
held in my honor. It was an evening long to be remembered. I was
thrilled to see so many in attendance - former members of our
congregation who came to join in the celebration, long-time as well as
relatively new members of our congregation, friends from the greater
San Bernardino area with whom I work in a variety of community
activities, rabbinic colleagues, friends of our congregation and
Jewish community - and more. 

I was deeply touched by the tributes given by my dear friends
Leona Aronoff-Sadacca and The Honorable Patrick Morris.

The Tribute Journal contained so many lovely and loving
messages and it also enabled our congregation to raise a significant
amount of sorely needed funds. Thanks to all who worked on this
project by soliciting greetings, those who created a beautiful book
that will be a keepsake for many, and those who generously placed
greetings or advertisements in the Journal
  The entire evening was elegant in every way. My thanks go to the
Fund-Raising Committee that initiated the plans for the Gala and to
the committee that arranged for the catering, the decorations and
everything else that went into making the evening superb.
   I am so glad that everyone who attended had a wonderful time
and I am profoundly appreciative of the honors bestowed on me. I
really felt the  of the gratitude of the congregation for my service
over the past year.

May our great congregation go from strength to strength in the
days and years ahead. 

With thanks and blessings,
Rabbi Hillel Cohn
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Saturday
 July 18, 2015

7:30pm

1 4 9 5  F O R D  S T R E E T  •  R E D L A N D S

Tickets $45 in advance • $55 at the door 
Tickets are available at the temple office.

Questions? email cee@emanuelsb.org or call (909) 307-0400
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Our entire congregational family joins in welcoming
rabbi jay and lisa sherwood

let us join in welcoming rabbi sherwood this shabbat
friday - july 3rd and saturday - july 4th
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